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Meeting Date:  September 20

th
  2018 

 
God in His Wisdom Made the Fly 
And Then Forgot to Tell us Why. 

~Ogden Nash, "The Fly" 
 
 
Before the meeting, Marjeanne Stone entertained us with her fine 
piano playing.  Thanks, Marjeanne. 

 
Getting Started:  President Greg announced that the meeting was 
brought by Team 3 with Team Captains Karen Karnatz and 
Courtney McElvain.  The invocation was provided by Rick Fauss. 
 
Announcements: 

 

 Rick Fauss announced that Betty Harrison Smith is 
available to house sit.  If anyone needs a house sitter, Betty 
is able to assist.  But note, according to Betty, she has a 
dog that does not get along with other dogs. 
 

 Courtney McElvain stated that the next Team 3 Social will 
be on November 2 at 6:00 p.m. The theme is “Spirits and 
Spirits.”  It will be a walking tour at the McDonald’s Chapel 
and cocktails will be served. 

 

 Bert Meyer from Redding West Rotary announced that on September 28, at 6:00 p.m., 
there will be a “Fine Spirits and Cigars” fundraiser.  For more information and tickets, 
please contact Bert. 

Marjeanne Stone 
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 Theresa Adams stated that 
Team 1 organized a Social held last  
Saturday, September 15.  It was well 
attended as more than 70 people, 
including past presidents and keyway 
members, gathered at the home of Greg 
and Teresa Adams for a Mexican dinner 
on the West Side of Redding.  The 
evening started with appetizers and drinks 
at the home of Jeff and Jaime Avery and 
finished with desserts at Steve and 
Deanna Westlake’s home.  Beer was 
“sold” at the Social for $5 a donation, with 
all proceeds going to assist those 
impacted by the Carr Fire.  $225 was 
raised in that effort.  
 
 

 Jason Richart stated that Team 4 and Team 6 will have a Social on October 5 at 5:15 p.m. 
at Westside Wines. 

 

 Jennifer Finnegan announced that there will be a camping trip on October 4-6 at Lassen 
National Park.  For those interested, please contact Jennifer. 

 

 Randy Smith, Mark Ball, Mary Brace. Steve Fitch, Mark Woodward, Kathy Malain, 
Mark Wood, Kim Christofferson and Peggy O’Lea all participated in the Rotary Poppy 
Planting Party.  Through their efforts, 1 and ½ miles of poppies were planted and $300 
worth of seeds were installed.  All of this work was done to respond to damage caused by 
the Carr Fire.  Thank you Rotarians for your efforts in restoring the environment! 

 

 Anna Tracy informed the Club that the Redding 
Library is conducting a book drive to help 
rebuild home libraries damaged by the Carr Fire.  
Book donations can be made to the Redding 
Library, the Anderson Library, and at First 5 
Shasta.   

 

 Amelia Ward announced that the District 5160 
Fall Seminar will take place on September 29 in 
Redding.  So far, only six Redding Rotarians 
have signed up for the seminar so please sign 
up and attend this important event. 

 
 
Elections:  Ed Rullman announced that elections will be held on September 27. The Club will elect 
three members to the Board of Directors from the following candidates:  Courtney McElvain, Jill 
Letendre, Mike Mangas, Kathy Malain, Joe Wyse, Joe Hedayattzadeh, and Cathy Wyatt.  In 
addition, Erik Poole is up for Club Secretary, Trudy Tavares for Club Treasurer, and Jake Mangas 
for President Elect Elect. 

Team 1 Social 
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Craft Talk:  Sarah Fernandes told the Club a little bit about herself.  
Sarah is the owner of Grace Digital Marketing.  She was born in 
Sonoma County and raised in Ukiah.  She moved to Redding last 
year with her five children.  She has had a varied career, having 
worked in pharmacy for ten years and also previously enrolled in the 
police academy.  She performs a great deal of volunteer work.  She 
has a passion for the military and donates a large amount of her time 
to military organizations.  While her kids take up most of her time, 
she also tries to find time for dirt bike riding and shooting.   Thank 
you Sarah for providing the Club some information about your life.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Honor to Youth:  Mark Woodward presented the Club with two Honor to Youth Recipients, both of 
whom are Eagle Scouts with the Boy Scouts of 
America.  
 
Local Boy Scout Troop Committee Chair Bill 
Schultz introduced Eagle Scout Jake S.  Jake 
is a 2018 graduate of Redding Christian High 
School and is currently a student at Shasta 
College. He has unbridled enthusiasm, having 
performed over 800 hours of community service.  
His Eagle Scout Project involved constructing 
picnic tables and planter boxes for One Safe 
Place. He plans to become a Marriage and 
Family Therapist in the future.  
 
 
Local Boy Scout District Executive Levi 
Knight introduced Eagle Scout Brandon O. 
Brandon is a Senior at Foothill High School.  He 
has demonstrated excellent leadership skills and 
community service. He participates in many 
school activities, including cross country, track, 
and snowboard team.  His Eagle Scout Project involved construction of a covered pavilion at Palo 
Cedro Park.  If the work had been bid to a contractor, it would have been a $75,000 project.  
Brandon plans to attend Chico State or Boise State, study construction management and ultimately 
become a firefighter.  

 
Congratulations to these highly motivated young people intent on making a positive impact in the 
world! 

 

Sarah Fernandes &  
President Greg 

(Left to Right) 

Bill Schultz, Jake S., Brandon O.,  
Levi Knight, & President Greg 

(Left to Right) 



4 
 

 
 
Recognitions:  
 
Bert Meyer: For his announcement about the “Fine Spirits and Cigars” fundraiser. $100.  
 
President Greg:  For losing his gavel and not wearing his badge. $100. 
 
Joe Hedayattzadeh: For his recent real property purchase. $100 to his Paul Harris and $100 to 
Kathy Malain’s Paul Harris for her assistance.    

 
Julie Gussenhoven:  For her newly remodeled office.  $100. 
 
Todd and Kristi Davis:  For their participation in the Mt. Shasta Sprint Triathlon.  $100 to their son’s 
Paul Harris and $100 to their daughter’s Paul Harris. 

 
Program:  Cindy Fisher introduced Paul Kjos, the Shasta County 
Agricultural Commissioner/Sealer of Weights & Measurers.  Paul 
informed the Club that there were approximately $84 million in 
agricultural products grown in Shasta County last  year. Most of those 
products were exported out of the area, with strawberries and walnuts 
being important commodities.  Last July, the Shasta County 
Department of Agriculture trapped an oriental fruit fly in Shasta County 
for the first time.  This is a very serious pest that can cause extreme 
damage to a wide range of agriculture.  The Department is continuing 
to monitor the situation.  If more flies are trapped, then steps will be 
taken to eradicate the fly.  There may also be a need to impose a 
quarantine on the movement of agricultural products outside of the 
County.  If that occurs, there could be a significant impact on the 
agricultural economy in Shasta County.   Paul recommended that 
people not bring in fruit from out of the area and to also allow his 
Department to place traps on property when asked to do so.  Thank 
you Paul for informing the Club about a significant pest that could have 
a serious adverse impact on Shasta County.   
 
 

 

 
Day Editor and Production: Rubin Cruse 
 
 
 

Calendar 
Sept. 27th Jake Mangas and Pat Corey  

Oct. 4th District Governor 

Oct. 11th  Sasha Berleman, Redding Hot Shots 

Oct. 18th Natalie Putnam 

Paul Kjos &  
President Greg 

(Left to Right) 
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http://www.wellcaremd.com/
mailto:jill.letendre@usbank.com
mailto:s91616@awwwsome.com
mailto:jprcecpa@charter.ent
mailto:mstone.erc@gmail.com
http://www.iwins.com
mailto:cwryan@rvsmx.com
http://www.fitptredding.com/staff
http://www.bloodsource.org/
http://www.upstatehearing.com
http://www.apex.com
mailto:nicole.anthony@adeccona.com
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mailto:cfisher@bankcornerstone.com
mailto:teresa_adams00@yahoo.com
mailto:Jeff@jeffavery.net
mailto:missymcarthur@gmail.com
mailto:gdunbar@sdsengineering.com
mailto:mbjohannessen@gmail.com
mailto:klanham#spi-ind.com
mailto:jason.waybright@lpl.com
http://www.richards-upholstery.com
http://www.blackbeardiner.com/
http://www.nvcss.org
http://www.drgussenhoven.com/
http://www.tigerjoe.com
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Foothill Distributing 
 

 

Gary Burks 

 

243-3932 
 

Email click here 

 

  

   Pat & Bernice Corey  
   McHale Sign Co.  

   223-2030 

 
 

 

 

 

Ed 

Rullman 
Entertainment – Lunch – Dinner 

221-2335  Web Site click here 

 

Disclaimer: Redding Rotary encourages our members to support our advertisers. The Rotary Club of Redding does not 

endorse any one company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   

 
 

mailto:Gary.burks@foothilldistributing.com
http://www.crgibbs.com/
mailto:jcunningham@coxrec.com
mailto:jcunningham@coxrec.com
http://www.DavisOD.com
mailto:tom@smarcilnc.com
http://www.mchalesign.com/

